Homedale School

District #370

Memo

To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal
Date: April 2025

Re: Athletic Director Report- April, 2025

Homedale Board of Trustees,
Baseball

Varsity and JV are both playing well so far this season. Their non conference schedule
has been challenging, which is a good thing. The JV team is currently 7-3 and the Varsity
team is 11-2. Conference play is going to be very competitive for the varsity team. Our
league has 3-4 teams that could qualify for state.

Softball

Varsity is currently 4-7 on the season. The program lost a lot of seniors from last year.
The JV team is young and inexperienced but are improving.

Golf

Boys and girls are coming into the busy part of the season. The boys team has not lost
an SRV match yet so far this season. They returned everyone from last years team.

Girls are also improving every week. They have a lot of beginner golfers. They are all
good athletes, so hopefully by the end of the season they are able to compete at the district
tournament.

Track

Track has gotten off to a good start. They are working hard and improving every meet.
Coach Bender is pleased with the progress they are making.

Tennis

Coach Christiansen is working hard at getting her team ready for districts in May. We
currently have 13 kids out for tennis, which is great.



